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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Demolish and re-build the main farm house. Change of use of barn to one live/work unit including converion of an existing building to garage unit and demolition of existing farm buildings.

	AT:
	Startifants Farm  Goose Lane  Chipping  PR3 2QB

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):


	1
	The proposed barn conversion, by virtue of its design, external appearance and elevational language, would result in an unsympathetic and incongruous scheme of development which would detract significantly from the character and appearance of this historic stone barn, and the visual amenities of the Forest of Bowland AONB. As such, the proposal is contrary to Key Statement EN2 and Policies DMG1, DMH3 and DMH4 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy.



	2
	The Flood Risk Assessment (Paul Waite Associates, Report ref. 18073/CR/01) submitted with the application does not comply with the requirements for site-specific flood risk assessments as set out in paragraphs 30-32 of the Flood risk and coastal change section of the PPG. It does not therefore provide a suitable basis for assessment to be made of flood risks arising from the proposed development. In the absence of such information, the local planning authority cannot assess the potential impacts of flooding on the proposed development or its compliance with Policy DME6 of the Core Strategy and paragraph 163 of the Framework.



	
	

	
	P.T.O.

	
	

	
	

	
	

	Note(s)

	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.


	2
	The Local Planning Authority operates a pre-planning application advice service which applicants are encouraged to use. The proposal does not comprise sustainable development and there were no amendments to the scheme, or conditions that could reasonably have been imposed, which could have made the development acceptable and it was therefore not possible to approve the application.

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	NICOLA HOPKINS

DIRECTOR OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND PLANNING
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